
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PROPOSAL TO CLOSE TORRIDON JUNIOR SCHOOL 
(related to the Proposal to change the age range of Torridon Infant & Nursery School) 
 
Notice is given in accordance with section 15 of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 and 
the School Organisation (Establishment and Discontinuance of Schools) Regulation 2013 
that Lewisham Council intends close Torridon Junior School (Hazelbank Road, London SE6 
1TG). This proposal is related to the proposal to change the age range of Torridon Infant and 
Nursery School to enable the amalgamation of both schools. The anticipated implementation 
date of this closure is September 2018. 
 
This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal, copies of which can be obtained via 
the Lewisham website 
www.lewisham.gov.uk/myservices/education/schools/Pages/School-statutory-notices.aspx 
or direct from Matt Henaughan, Strategic Service Planning and Business Change, 3rd Floor 
Laurence House, 1 Catford Road, London SE6 4RU, matt.henaughan@lewisham.gov.uk 
 
Within four weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, any person may comment on, 
support, or object to the proposal via the Lewisham Consultation Portal 
www.lewisham.gov.uk/consultation or in writing to Matt Henaughan at the address or email 
above. 
 
The closing date for responses is 12 noon, 13 April 2018. 
 
Signed: Matt Henaughan, Strategic Service Planning and Business Change, Children and 
Young People’s Services 
 
Publication date: 16 March 2018 
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